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Julia Charvolen:
Welcome, everyone, on the NPOC monthly call on Tuesday, the 13th of August, 2013 at 19UTC.  On the call today we have Marie-laure Lemineur, Cintra Sooknanan, Rudi Vansnick, Klaus Stoll, Amber Sterling, and Olivier Kouami.  We have no apologies so far.  And from staff we have myself, Julia Charvolen.  May I please remind all participants to please state their names before speaking for transcript purposes.  Thank you very much and over to you, Marie-laure.  
Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you, Julia.  We have apparently lost some of our usual participants.  I guess that's because we are in the heat of August.  So but that's fine, we can go ahead with the good group we're having right now.  I guess you have seen the agenda and the first item of the agenda is the report from the Durban ICANN meeting, the latest one.  


The truth is that I sent the report, I don't think there is need to go and repeat what's in the report unless someone else wants me to do it.  Or rather, I would like to ask you whether someone has a question to ask or something I mentioned that was not clear enough and we can discuss that.  Otherwise, we can move onto the next item, because we have quite a lot of things to cover today.  So we have no -- I take the silence as no comments, no suggestions, so we can move on to the item number two which is the update on NPOC programming and fundraising.  Basically -- Klaus?  Go ahead.
Rudi Vansnick:
On the report question, it's Rudi Vansnick.  I think Olivier has a question, he's putting it in the chat.  Maybe he wants to talk about something.  

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you, Rudi.  Olivier, please go ahead.  We can't hear you, Olivier.  I don't know if you're speaking, but we can't hear you. 

Rudi Vansnick:
He's typing in the chat room. 

Marie-laure Lemineur:
We still can't hear you, Olivier.  Do you have the mike on?  Not working.  So -- sorry?

Rudi Vansnick:
Maybe you can go on with the next point. 

Marie-laure Lemineur:
I was going to suggest that.  I'm seeing that there is no more Francophone Africa.  Okay, I got the question, there is no more Francophone Africa represented in the EC.  That means -- we wait for him to finish.  The position is closed.  The question, for those who are not in the chat, in the Adobe Connect room, Olivier is asking that there is no more representative for the Francophone Africa in the executive committee, if this means that the position is closed.  Actually my understanding, the answer is no.  But my understanding of the previous agreements we had and the positions that were in the program committee, I didn't understand it and I don't think that executive committee needs to keep (inaudible - no audio).
Rudi Vansnick:
It looks like Marie-laure dropped off the connection and that's the reason why we don't hear her anymore.  Her mike is still sending sounds out without any interruption, that means that probably there's something technically (inaudible).  We wait and see if she comes back on. 
Cintra Sooknanan:
This is Cintra.  In the interim, I just want to say one small point with regards to what Olivier has raised.  Olivier, the executive committee members that were published was strictly what was contained in the current NPOC charter.  In the last meeting in Durban, we sat down as a group and we identified the fact that this charter does require amendment and certainly we do need to start streamlining and box rules and positions perhaps along the lines of regions.  And it is something ongoing that we will have to look into.  However, the current NPOC charter does not specifically cater to rules and responsibilities by region.  I hope this can help.  I don't know, Rudi, if you wish to speak some more on this point while we wait for Marie-laure to come on. 
Rudi Vansnick:
Rudi here.  I think Marie-laure is back on, so we'll let her try again.  

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Can you hear me?  Sorry, I got disconnected.  I could grasp only the end of what Cintra was saying, but I agree with her.  I think that there is no -- as I was saying before, there was no intention of having regional positions according to regions.  Nevertheless, we agreed in Durban that we would have a vice chair in the program committee for Africa as a whole.  It does not mean, it does not exclude that we can, as Cintra said, when we review the charter and we can go along and decide that we can assign specific regions to some members of the executive committee.  Is this answering your question, Olivier? Or do you want further clarification?  


Does anyone have other comments about this issue? We can move onto the next item.

Klaus Stoll:
I just would just like to add to that, Olivier, Klaus Stoll for the record, that if you have any items from Francophone Africa, for the programming of NPOC, I'm more than interested to hear about them.  So don't feel that you are excluded from the process.  Just let me know what contribution or what you think we should do with regard to programming in Francophone Africa.  Thank you. 
Marie-laure Lemineur:
That is a good point.  And you can also approach Poncelet if you want to or Klaus.  That's a good point.  Thank you very much, Klaus.  The next item, agenda item is the programming, as I said before, and fundraising for the current year and next year.  And basically the plan here, as we've been discussing with the rest of the executive committee members and Klaus, is that we take what already exists which is the outreach program including -- it includes the fundraising plan.  And the current programming that was drafted a few months ago and now is abated.  So we are in the process of digesting again all this information and basically update it so that we just stick to the new context and opportunities that have come up over the last weeks and months that did not exist at the time when we drafted the documents.  Klaus, I don't know whether -- once we have done this, we obviously would share it with the rest of our members for additional input.  So Klaus, do you want to add something on this one?

Klaus Stoll:
Yes, very quickly.  This is Klaus Stoll for the record.  I just want to add to that, we are getting now at the point with NPOC where we are actually products, events, items where we can go out and fund raise.  And now this was the point before because we actually didn't have anything to offer somebody to fund us for.  But starting with Buenos Aires, starting with Brussels and other events, we will go ahead and I don't think that we will be a rich constituency overnight, but with a little bit of brute and a lot of hard work, I think we slowly but steadily can develop our fundraising efforts and then we will be approved.  But I think clearly a progression in how we are developing and I really think that this will come to some very good results.  Thank you.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you, Klaus.  Any other comments on this agenda item?  Olivier is saying that he suggests to approach (inaudible) in Africa.  Yes, Olivier, you're absolutely right.  Actually I'm familiar a little bit with this and actually there is a good opportunity to submit a proposal for specific projects.  I'm guessing you are referring to this.  And they do indeed support initiatives in Africa in this regard.  So we go back to you and thank you for the idea, but we take this into consideration in the near future.  You're welcome.  The next item agenda is actually a long list of things we've been working on over the last weeks.  So I will start with -- it's like a big bag of issues.  I will start with telling you that we've been working on the updating of the Wiki and the GNSO/ NCSG/NPOC website.  There are still some sections that are updated, that are outdated, sorry.  So let's say that the biggest part of it is fine now, but we still have to make some changes.  I'm coordinating this with the GNSO secretariat and with the NCSG people.  

The website, specifically the NPOC website, the hosting and the mailing list and the design is Rudi's -- Rudi is in charge of this, is leading the initiative.  So, Rudi, do you want to give us some more information about this?  Thank you.

Rudi Vansnick:
Yes, thank you, Marie-laure.  Rudi Vansnick speaking.  First of all, it was important that we could proceed with the transfer of the domain name to our locations so that we had a hand on the main service and would be able to manage the website.  But everything around the website, being the domain names, email addresses and so on, that's effectively running now.  The first thing I did was try and set up as quickly as possible the website in the first phase.  That will help us being visible and being able to update as quickly as possible and as needed and having a stable, not hackable environment.  I cannot guarantee with my head on the table that it will never happen, but to date, our platform, and it's my own management system, has really got through a lot of  impacts and is up and running without issue.


The next thing I've been setting up was the email, domain name space.  There is an email address, xcomapp@NPOC.org.  There is another one, joint@NPOC.org, and I created for all XCOM members an email address, individual one, which is linked to each of our own email address.  So it's not a mailbox, it's an audience that just transfers the emails to the corresponding email addresses of each of us.  If there is a need to set up specific mailboxes, that can be done also.  And maybe we need to do that for some other projects where we need to have specific email address.  Oh by the way, I forgot to mention that the info app has been created also.  And it's also linked to the xcomapp@NPOC.org.   


The website design issue, what I would suggest is that each of us has a look around the internet world for websites that considered being a good basis for what we want to get as a website design.  And I think it's good to have just straightforward design as it is today, but we will probably need to be more effective, more succeeding you can say, to attract members.  Inside the website there is possibility to have newsletter systems, so that we can send newsletters from inside platform.  There is a possibility to have a membership registration so that we can follow up our own members without having to look to other spaces.  And it's something I'm really going to suggest that we try to get our membership under control.  It's actually for me a big question mark and it's a point on the agenda we will handle later on.  

So I would just ask each of us to send in good examples and send URL and then we will -- first I will have a look to see if technically it's possible to move them over in our space, and we will then make a decision on which of them, or a migration of several of them, would be a good design. Eventually I can also ask someone to create a complete new layout, but I think it's good to have first an indication of what we are looking for as a design of a website.  So that's my two points on the list up to there.  

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you, Rudi.  First, before anyone else comments on the call on what Rudi just said, I would like to thank you formally in the name of NPOC for hosting in your company the website of NPOC and we know that this job is a big one and it's very nice of you and we appreciate it.  Thank you very much.  Do we have any comments on the website design? I actually did my -- I already contributed, sent you already an example of a design that I think would be nice, but I'm guessing that the rest of the team has to do the same.  Do we have any more comments on this?  By the way, welcome to Sam who just joined us.  No additional comments about the websites and mailing lists, so let's move onto the next issue which is the info brochure and other promotional materials.  Klaus, you want to speak on this one?  Klaus?  Are you listening to us, Klaus?  Okay, he has dropped.  So I can maybe explain what we're doing with the brochure.  

Klaus took the initiative to actually draw a first draft of the contents of what would be the info brochure and send it.  And he shared it to all of us, with all of us, sorry.  And we basically what we did is reacted to his draft and made comments and then we wrote it and edited it.  Which is much easier to do when you have the first, the original text done.  It's much easier to edit it.  We are in the middle of the process as far as the content goes, so we're still waiting for some members of the executive committee to react on the latest version of the text.  


Personally, I would favor a design, speaking of design of the brochure, that would be more of a fact sheet, like a one-page, two faces document instead of having a very long document that no one reads.  Because we have to be honest, most of us we don't really have time and most people do not really read long documents.  So I would favor this kind of fact sheet, most of the points facing what NPOC is doing and our objective and our current plans.  And basically in a few days, once we have reached an agreement on the exact final version of it, of the text, then we are going to send it to ICANN and move onto the next phase which would be the design of the document.  I don't know whether Klaus is back, and if he's not back, maybe someone wants to add something about the brochure.  Any suggestions or questions?


Olivier is asking, he is saying that he proposed the marketing material when we were in Durban but had no feedback.  Okay, I remember, Olivier, we discussed this and we were very thankful, it was a very interesting proposal.  And I remember -- I sort of remember that Poncelet was in charge of reviewing what you had sent and give us his feedback.  Cintra, do you remember whether we sort of left it on the list of pending issues?  Or we ended up discussing this? I don't recall whether Poncelet said something about the documents and it's on the things to do list, or if it's something that we already discussed.  Do you remember, Cintra?

Cintra Sooknanan:
Hi, this is Cintra Sooknanan.  As far as I recall, we individually went through the document but we agreed that we did have some amendments to add.  But I don't know the status after that.  I do believe that the submitted document is with Poncelet right now because it was specifically targeted for Africa.  He is really the one who was, I suppose, would be working with Olivier on it.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Oh, good, I guess you couldn't hear what we just discussed.

Klaus Stoll:
No, I couldn't hear.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Sorry about your technical problems.  I just summarized -- that's what Rudi was saying on the chat.  Can you hear us fine?  Yes?  I guess you can.  We were discussing, I summarized the work we've been doing with the brochure and where we are at and what is next.  And Olivier asked about what he sent when we were in Durban.  And I was just telling Olivier that Poncelet was in charge of reviewing it and then we were just clarifying this.  Olivier, we will try to stick to Poncelet and go over the document and see what we can do and if we can use it specifically for Africa, that's a good option.  Sam is -- do you want to speak, Sam?  Or do you want me to read what you put on the chat?  A couple of people are not in the Adobe Connect room, so would you mind adding something, Sam, or you have nothing special?

Okay, Sam is offering to help with the design of the brochure.  So thank you very much and we'll copy you, we start copying you from today on, on this issue when are adding to the list.  I'm trying to read and speak what's going on in the chat.  Okay.  So do we have anymore suggestions about the brochure or questions about -- what I would like to add before someone speaks is that we hopefully are planning to have this material for the Buenos Aires ICANN meeting, the upcoming one.  And if we're lucky, we can even have it for the IGF.  But I'm being maybe overly optimistic, but that would be the plan.  Better even that the deadline would be to have it by the upcoming ICANN meeting, but earlier would be much better.  Sam, please?  Go ahead.  


You have your hand up, does that mean that you want to speak, Sam?  Okay.  Having trouble with the microphone.  Can you -- we can't hear you.  It looks like Sam is having a problem with his mike, like Olivier.  So maybe we can give you a couple of minutes so that you can sort out the problem and move onto the next item.  And whenever you can speak, please raise your hand, Sam.  Is this okay?  

The next item on the list is moving away from design and printing issues and webhosting and website design.  It's our participation, NPOC participation in the NCSG committees. Right now there are three committees that we are involved with.  There is the NCSG executive committee, the NCSG policy committee, and the last one is the finance committee. So as of today, within the policy committee, Rudi and myself are going to be the NPOC representatives. Within the finance committee, Rudi is representing NPOC obviously since he's our treasurer.  And finally, within the noncommercial stakeholder executive committee, I am glad to make an announcement since Lori Schulman accepted to join in and team up with me so that we will be the two NPOC reps in the NCSG executive committee.  So Lori, we've been -- she said that she might be able to join the call, I guess she hasn't been able so far.  So I exchanged a couple of emails with her earlier today and we sort of reached an agreement and she's going to support NPOC within the executive committee of NCSG as I just said.  So this is I think good news because it means we have more quality people onboard.  And since we're looking to expand our team and because it means that we get stronger.  So I hope that everyone is happy with the announcement.  I don't know if someone wants to make a comment on it?  No comments on this one.  I have the feeling that Sam is back and that the mike is working now? 
Sam Lanfranco:
I think I'm back, can you hear me now?

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Yes we can, Sam, please speak.

Sam Lanfranco:
All I was going to say about the brochure is it would be nice to have it out a month in advance so we can deal with people in Latin America before the meetings.  

Marie-laure Lemineur:
That is a very good point.  That's -- we are doing everything we can so that we can work that way.  So now-- that's why we were rushing and I put in the pressure.  Klaus is even putting more pressure on the group.  [inaudible cross talk].
Sam Lanfranco:
Can I ask a question? I am not quite sure who is actually doing the thing for the layout, printing.  I was under the impression that basically in our budget it calls that it would be done by ICANN staff or somebody, or classified ICANN staff.  I could be completely wrong.    

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Well the truth is that I cannot answer to you for a simple reason is that some of us know that due to the resigning of Alain, NPOC has not submitted -- I expressed myself wrongly.  Not due to resigning of Alain, due to the situation that was going on in between the -- after Beijing, NPOC has not submitted a budget to ICANN.  So that means that that was one of the items I was going to mention.  So that means I have no clue whatsoever if we can or cannot count on ICANN staff to design.  But having said, that, I already submitted or started an internal request to find out if it's possible or not.  We might get lucky and maybe there is like money that has been allocated for designing documents that has no specific name on it.  Maybe it's gNSO, a gNSO request et al, and I'm speculating here, but I'm guessing that maybe this is a way that we can go and get ICANN to design if they don't accept us to submit a specific NPOC request.  But this is something we have to sort out and very quickly.  

Rudi Vansnick:
Rudi Vansnick speaking.  When I have been looking into the financials, the fast track in fiscal year 2014, I have seen many cases that it was ICANN asked for printing materials.  Especially it was asked by NCUC but also by NCSG.  And it had a global decision from ICANN is that they are willing to support.  But maybe it's a question we need to ask Julia or ask Julia to have a check on this as soon as possible.  

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Yes, good point, Rudi.  That's the impression I had, too, from what I read.  And from what the experience we had last year, that was more the direction that things were taking.  So it's just a matter of finding out.  The problem right now is that these days many people are out on holidays and it's not an excuse, but actually I have been emailing some key people within ICANN staff about our budget request and they have not answered. And I'm sure that it's because they are away on holidays.  I'm pretty sure because I talked to them personally in Durban and they were very sympathetic and understood my concerns.  And they were willing to work out some kind of solution generally speaking about NPOC budget.  So whether it's the NPOC budget request or specifically if there is money for designing materials, we will find that as soon as possible.  I guess we don't have the choice.  Yes, Cintra, do you want to add something?
Cintra Sooknanan:
Thank you, Marie-laure.  This is on the previous point with regard to representatives on NCSG committee.  There hasn't been mention of the membership committee, the NPOC representatives.  Poncelet was placed on that committee in the interim due to Alain's absence.  But I wasn't sure if that position is going to remain or if it's something under review still.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you, Cintra.  Actually formally speaking, what I found out is that NCSG considers that there is no membership committee.  That's why I didn't mention it.  In their view, actually I remember if I'm not wrong, that it does not appear in their charter.  Informally there might be one, but what we had discussed is that NPOC representatives within the executive committee basically, if I'm not mistaken, are the ones who were automatically joining the informal membership committee of NCSG.  That would be the plan.  Does that answer your question, Cintra?

Cintra Sooknanan:
Sorry, this is Cintra.  Just a follow-up.  You say members of the executive, so from that pool then we'll decide?
Marie-laure Lemineur:
No, no, no.  Members, NPOC representatives in the executive committee of NCSG.  It's specifically Lori and myself.  

Cintra Sooknanan:
Okay, but [cross talk].

Marie-laure Lemineur:
You're talking about membership of NPOC or membership committee of NCSG?
Cintra Sooknanan:
Of NCSG.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Oh, of NCSG.  What I was saying is that there is no formal membership committee in NCSG.  That is a fact.  What we are going to do is join as NPOC representatives in the executive committee is that the executive committee of NCSG as a whole, including Lori and myself from today on, work, sort of set up a subgroup on membership.  But they don't call it, they don't sit as a formal membership committee, NCSG committee, and actually it's not in the charter.

Cintra Sooknanan:
Okay, I understand.  Thank you very much.  

Marie-laure Lemineur:
You're welcome. So actually, this takes us to the next item which are the vacant positions in the executive committee of NPOC.  And actually the membership chair, committee chair, is a vacant position as well as, as of today, the communications chair.  It's a shame Eduardo is not on the call, Eduardo Monge, because actually we have offered him to keep on being the communications chair.  Or since he has been inactive for a while, then came back, then -- I'm sort of negotiating with him to see whether he would be interested in being fully active again.  And I'm still waiting for him to confirm.  I tried to get (inaudible) for this call, but it has not been possible.  So if there is someone who is interested whether for membership, right now for membership -- by the end of the week I will talk to Eduardo and see if he will do it.  We need to confirm whether he wants to be involved or not.  And then we open the call within our membership.  I don't know if there is someone on the phone who is interested in joining us and helping with the membership chair?  Yes, as a candidate.  Cintra is asking.  Yes.  If someone would be interested as a candidate.  I'm sorry, you're speaking about something else, you're talking about Lori.  I misunderstood you.  Okay, no one on the call, but we'll keep looking for people who can help us with membership and communication and hopefully we'll be able to get involved some additional people from community.  

Anyone wants to say something about these vacant positions?  Suggestions suggesting possible candidates or having new ideas?  No?  No one.  Then the next item will be the GNSO, the NPOC representation in the GNSO Council.  I am assuming all of you saw the email that Rudi was sent this morning.  It was stating all the deadlines and the procedures from the upcoming elections.  So we have an opportunity here to nominate one or two NPOC candidates, so our plan is to do so.  And we are currently in the process of looking for community members who will be interested in participating.  Rudi is saying that there are three vacancies.  But what we don't know is, because there are three of them, but Wolfgang Kleinwachter, I'm sorry if I mispronounced his name, and Joy Liddicoat, they are both eligible again.  So I don't know whether they will represent, they will present themselves again, but yes, you're right.  I mean there are three positions that are open for the upcoming GNSO elections.  

I will resend Robin's email to our list so that anyone who is interested can check what the process is and the deadlines and then make a decision whether they want to be a candidate or not.  Rudi is making a point.  He is saying that there is also another position which is the NCSG chair.  So anyone who wants to be a candidate to this position is welcome, anyone on the call or any of our members of course.  
Rudi Vansnick:
Marie-Laure, sorry to interrupt, it's Rudi here.  It was not me, it was Cintra who is mentioning it, but I was asking for putting my hand up.  The three positions actually are -- or let's say that the six council, gNSO Council positions, are all filled in by NCSG people.  So I think it's really important that we put three candidates or even eventually a fourth candidate for the NCSG in order to get at least one position.  We don't know if we are going to have a member being elected in the GNSO, but at least we try to go for the maximum.  If they won't be democratic and honest, I think it is important that we have the balance, six seats, three from NCSG, three from NPOC.  And the moment has come to stand up and take those seats.  That is my position, my personal position. 
Amber Sterling:
Marie-Laure, this is Amber.  For a little historical guidance on this, because I fully support someone on the NPOC, or three some ones from the NPOC joining the NCSG Council, I would start pushing Robin now to start finalize the membership list.  This is where we've got caught in previous elections where magically our members are no longer members or official members of the NCSG.  And so people or organizations whom I thought had been approved were suddenly not approved through something.  But for historical purposes, I know this is where I have hit my head  against the wall quite literally a few times dealing with elections is that I didn't have the membership I thought I had on the NCSG roster.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Amber, thank you so much for this advice.  And that's exactly the sense we have right now.  And it has happened to us, too, to find some members on other lists that are our members, but never the other way around.  So thank you for the tip and we will immediately proceed between today and tomorrow with this matter.

Amber Sterling:
Good luck.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you.  Thank you very much.  Anyone else on this?  Klaus is back on. Actually, what I want to ask now that we're raising the issue of membership, we have only 10 minutes left so I'll be very quick, is that this is going to be like the main item, not specifically related to the elections.  Right now this is a particular aspect, but next, within the next weeks and in the course of September, like my working agenda as chair of NPOC, like the main item, is going to be this issue with the membership lists and the proper procedures and how new members come in and are accepted.  So this is like an issue we've been discussing in Durban and this is very huge.  Because as you said, Amber, this is an obstacle we've been dealing with for a long time and it's now time that this gets fixed.  Anyone else on this one?  Cintra, do you want to say something?

Cintra Sooknanan:
Yes, this is Cintra.  I just want to commit my support to you and Amber in trying to resolve some of those issues.  I have been working with the membership, well I guess ad hoc committees, and there are several flaws to the procedure in particular.  So I will be happy to join with you on this.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you very much, Cintra.  I definitely count on your support on this and we'll definitely be bothering you with this and we'll be working on this together.  So let's move on.  I already talked about the participation of NPOC in ICANN work groups.  Basically most of us are working on specific working group.  Rudi just joined a working group on -- Rudi, can you update us on this?  And he's the vice chair actually of this group.

Rudi Vansnick:
Thank you, Marie-laure, Rudi Vansnick speaking . Yes, well we had our first conference call last week, which we will have weekly conference calls starting in September, which is the initial deadline we have on this drafting team.  It's a charter drafting team for the (inaudible).  So it's a quite important thing we are going through.  It's I think the first time that (inaudible) this phase of policy work.  And I will probably count on a few of you to support me in some of the issues we are going to try to bring to the table.  And after the charter will be written there will be the creation of the PDP working group in which we will probably be speaking again.  Actually I am co-chairing this working group with Chris, I'm just remembering his family name -- Dillon, Chris Dillon, sorry, is co-chairing this with me.  We are not that much and actually here to date no one from NCUC popped up for this work.  So it's good to have us participating in working groups but we have to be careful that we don't overload ourselves with too much work.  And I myself, I have to say, Rudi, please say no when it's possible to say no, and don't say yes when we can say no.  Maybe it's a default reaction from my side.  
Marie-laure Lemineur:
Thank you, Rudi.  You're right, it's very hard to reach a balance.  Personally I've been a member of the (inaudible) working group since last year and if you really want to commit to the working group and do a serious job, it takes a lot of reading and attending weekly calls.  And there are very few of us.  But still, our role is to be as active as possible within our possibilities.  We are doing our best to be active in working groups and from there little by little, if we get more members in NPOC, we can be more active.  

So I have to move quicker with the remaining items. I already discussed the budget issue.  Basically I submitted the request to see whether we could not only submit a special project request, even if it's after the deadline.  And also if we could use the money that has been allocated to us for Durban that we haven't used through the fast track fiscal year '14.  So I got an informal answer that in principal there shouldn't be a problem.  So now we're waiting for a formal answer back.  I'm guessing by the end of the month.


Also we, as NPOC, we are going to submit comments about the expert working group reports on new directory services, formerly called WHOIS by some, still called WHOIS services by some people.  My plan here, and the vision I have is that we have accepted to join NCSG and NCUC to make a group comment.  But I would wish to make a separate comment also, an NPOC comment that I’m planning to write.  Because I think it's important that we collaborate with them.  But also it's important that within ICANN we are seen as having our own voice.  So I’m planning to collaborate with NCSG but also to have further comments.


If there is no additional comments about what I just said, we will move on to the Buenos Aires event.  Very quickly, we just had an hour ago, an hour and a half ago, and Cintra was on the call and Klaus had technical trouble so he wasn't able to join us, but basically we summarized we are planning to have a pre ICANN one-day event on the Friday before the ICANN Meeting.  It will be (inaudible) with the support also with ICANN.  And ISOC is joining in and we still need to work out some details regarding the exact nature of the collaboration of ISOC.  And we have the support of the public interest registry. And the call basically was the first call we had with the -- we had a face to face meeting in Durban and this is the first call we had after the Durban face to face meeting.  So we sort of discussed broad issues regarding who will be doing what and the roles and responsibilities of each organization.  We got stuck there and we didn't go into too much detail, but there is one draft of an agenda that has been agreed on and we basically have to move on.  And I will be happy to share this with some of you if you are interested.  

I don't know whether someone wants to add something about this?  No additional comments?  I would like to go back because Olivier is saying that I forgot to mention the ICANN 5-year strategic planning process.  Thank you, Olivier, for reminding me this, you're right.  Basically what we did, what happened is that in Durban there was a session about ICANN strategic planning process. And the CEO presented several panels that have been set up with -- each panel has a key chair and they asked the community to join the panels and submit, actually submit curriculums, so that from the pool of people who are going to be candidates to each panel they will choose members of each panel.  So what we did is, what we agreed, the delegation that was there, each of us submitted (inaudible) to one different panel.  And basically we are waiting for them to answer.  Is there any additional comments or questions about this?  

Olivier, is this clear enough to you or do you want some additional information?  Well I'm guessing it's okay.  So we have three quick items left.  I don't know, Klaus, if you have something to add about other events that we want to organize in other sessions we want to have in Buenos Aires in  addition to the pre ICANN event.  Or is it too early still?  Klaus?  I don't know, I think Klaus dropped.

Klaus Stoll:
Sorry, I didn't understand your question.

Marie-laure Lemineur:
If you have something to add about other working sessions that you think we can have in Buenos Aires in addition to the pre ICANN event.  Or is it too early?
Klaus Stoll:
I think it's likely to depend on the agenda of the one day event.  If we have a strong enough voice of NPOC participants, I don't think we need an additional event.  In case we are just a sideshow in that event, I think we need to think about a specific NPOC event not only for (inaudible). 

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Very well, Thank you very much.  Do you want to move on and we have like a minute to explain what is the status of the I-Inform alliance?  Because we are already -- it's 2:00, I'm sorry about that.

Klaus Stoll:
With regard to the I-Inform Alliance, Rudi and I are planning at the moment an event in Brussels on the week of the 14th to the 18th of October.  And Rudi is managing that event with my help.  Rudi will meet up sometime in the next two or three weeks with (inaudible) and other people to basically coordinate to get more people in.  Rudi has already done a lot of work on that (inaudible). I'm at the moment talking with other people like (inaudible) this summer.  So this is moving. We are planning to do something in Buenos Aires on the following ICANN meetings, but the next key event is basically Brussels in October.  If, Rudi, you want to add something quickly to it, please do.  
Rudi Vansnick:
Thank you, Klaus.  No, I don't think I have something to add to this very good report.  As soon as I have more details, I will put it on the mailing.

Klaus Stoll:
The only thing I would like to add here is that we are changing now the type, the kind of activities in I-Inform.  Until now, until Durban, we have talked about the concept of why I-Inform.  Now we are going very much into the practical nitty-gritty and how can we get things done on the ground, in the grass roots and things like that.  So instead of a lot of talk shop, you will see now a lot of emphasis on concrete project management.   

Marie-laure Lemineur:
Fine.  Thank you very much.  So we are two minutes past the hour.  I just wanted to wrap up.  Well Poncelet is not on the call, so I guess he will update us on what's going on in Africa on the next call.  We are going to participate in Bali in the IGF that will take place in Bali.  And basically there is a workshop that he's organized, NCSG-NCUC-NPOC, and I will be one of the panelists.  It's about the gNSO case and how civil society influences the gNSO.  Apart from that, I don't know if there is any other material or issues that someone wants to bring up and discuss before we wrap up the session?  No additional questions or comments?  So I'm guessing we are finished for today.  Thank you very much.  We love you and we'll be in touch through email.  And please, if you have any questions about things we have been discussing today, please feel free to contact me or any other member of the executive committee.  Thank you very much.  Thank you, Julia. 

